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THE EDITION OF THE ROMSEY RAG IS PROUDLY BROUGHT TO YOU BY
-The Romsey Rag Committee and Romsey Primary School -

The Romsey Rag celebrates 20 years of publication

Twenty years ago, on August 15th, 1984, the very first edition of The Romsey Rag appeared. It consisted of 3 sheets of
cream A4 paper, printed on both sides. The copy was typed onto a stencil and reproduced using a spirit duplicator. A hum-
ble beginning for a now widely distributed and important community newsletter, kept alive and nurtured by successive
groups of dedicated volunteers.

Back in 1984 the editorial of the first edition of the Rag said:
“The ROMSEY RAG” is designed to fill a need. To provide the residents of Romsey with current
and accurate information regarding the many activity groups that are functioning within our
community. This first edition has been distributed voluntarily by some of our young people. Fur-
ther copies are available at the newsagency.

This edition has been made possible because of the sponsorship provided by the Romsey Pri-
mary School Council and our thanks are extended to this group.

Closing dates for future editions of the ROMSEY RAG will be the 10th of each month and copy
may be left at the Romsey Post Office. This publication is planned to appear before the 17th of
each month.

The editorial committee welcome your contributions, suggestions and comments.
- Trevor Turnham, Val Lobb, Bev Large and Beryl Cole.”

Items covered in the first edition included details of the recently formed Romsey Youth Club, information about CFA and
CFA Ladies Auxiliary monthly meetings, a call for players for the Netball Association, and contributions from the Uniting
Church, the Macedon and District Motor Club, the Romsey Sports and Recreation Centre, St. Paul’s Church of England Kin-
dergarten, The Romsey and District Historical Society, the Romsey Red Cross Unit, the Romsey Shire Council and the
Romsey Community Leisure Group.

While some of these organisations no longer exist, many continue to serve our community and enjoy the support of resi-
dents old and new. Many of these organisations continue aiso to make regular contributions to the Romsey Rag.

Of most historical interest, perhaps, is this article from the Romsey Primary School, which says in part:
* Just what is happening at school? Many people have queried the reasons for the large earth-
moving equipment operating on the site where the old Presbyterian Manse was removed earlier
this year. The School Council are planning for the future in more than one way. The Romsey
Primary School is planned to be rebuilt its present site, retaining the original building. ..."

Twenty years on, and the Rag still calls Romsey Primary School home—but in @ much larger and more modern complex, on
a huge alotment of land!

The Editorial Committee would like to thank everyone who, in the last twenty years, has contributed in any way to making
the Rag what it is today. We would also like to encourage residents to reflect on the objectives of the Rag as they were
published in the first edition, and support this local news bulletin by contributing articles or time to its production. New
faces are always welcome in our production, collation, editorial and contributor teams, so please have a think about what
YOU can do to contribute!
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! BOMSEY BAG 20TH BIRTHDAY BASH! ¢
2% P4
N Past and present stalwarts and volunteers of the "Romsey Rag” are cordially invited to celebrate 4
N an outstanding community achievement- "
N the 20th year of publication of the Romsey Rag. :
? This gala event will be held on Thursday August 12th at 7.00 pm !
N at the Romsey Primary School in the Performing Arts Centre. 2

You know who you are—come along and give yourselves a “pat on the back” for a job well done. ?
N R.S.V.P. Monday August 2nd to Barney Healy or Robyn Moore on 5429 5099. :
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Physical Education and Sport at
Romsey Primary School

Each year at Romsey Primary School we
have a major presentation at one of our
school council meetings on an important
aspect or issue of education. This year our Ty

focus presenters were classroom teachers rocrmm vz sy 2o caov
Leanne Lyons and Amy Skinner who spoke

on our Physical Education, Sport and Perceptual Motor Skills
programs. Having outstanding facilities is clearly not enough,
schools need to make a firm commitment to develop in their
students a set of understandings and skills that under-pin the
foundations of a healthy and fit lifestyle to be carried beyond
the school years.

Our Physical Education and Sport program works to provide:

e Competence in basic skills for participation in physical
activity
Regular participation in physical education
Maintenance of a health-enhancing level of physical fit-
ness

e Knowledge of the benefits from involvement in physical
activity
® An understanding of the value of physical activity and its
contribution to a healthy lifestyle
An understanding that physical activity provides opportunities
for enjoyment, challenge and social interaction
All students participate in a comprehensive physical educa-
tion and sport program throughout the school week. This
meets or exceeds government guidelines. Our preps com-
mence with two 30 minutes timetabled sessions in the gym
each week including PMP sessions. The program develops
over the years for our years 5 & 6 students who have one
hour timetabled gym session and two hours of sport each
week
Our senior students participate in a range of in-school and
inter-school sporting activities throughout the year. These
include tennis, cricket, volleyball, softball, basketball, netball,
football, soccer, t-ball, athletics, and golf. We also have a
gymnastics program in years 3&4 and bike education in year
4. There are also aerobics and dance classes as well as
whole school focus activities at times such as “Jump Rope
for Heart,” Wheelchair Sport and Tabloid Sport. Throughout
the year we are also able to access specialist coaching clin-
ics. In the past few years the school has also had a success-
ful equestrian team.
Through our Physical education program we:

® Provide opportunities for all children to experience suc-
cess in learning skills

Provide feedback to individuals
Focus on the mastery of the Fundamental Motor Skills
Develop positive attitudes and self-worth

Be aware of the need for safety in all aspects of physical
education

Be conscious of the ultimate outcome - the acquisition of
knowledge and skills to participate in physical activity over
a lifespan

Through Sport Education we

Reduce the emphasis on winning and losing

Focus on maximum participation

Encourage self-control and respect for others

Provide modification to ensure that parts of the game are

WM,

o

appropriate to the skill level of the students
Promote enjoyment and active involvement for all children
Offer a range of games and opportunities

Allow students to design, implement and evaluate their
own sport and recreation programs and activities.

Recently the school was presented with two bicycles from the
Romsey —Lancefield Rotary Club. These bikes will be used to
support students in our Bike Ed program who may not have a
suitable bicycle. The school is very appreciative of the gener-
osity and ongoing support of our local Rotary Club for this
and other school programs

Celebrating Student Achievement

Every week our school assembly is held as an important
school event for all students and teachers to get together and
as a forum for a positive start to the school week and as a
celebration of student achievement. The introduction of the
enhanced Student Achievement Awards has been another
powerful way to reinforce our commitment to our school val-
ues while recognising the effort of students in meeting their
learning and social goals. The Artist Awards recognise work
in this valued aspect of our school program. At recent assem-
blies we have heard from students reporting on thei~ ~norting
success in netball and equestrian inter-school ev. .s. Re-
cently our school aerobics team and dance groups performed
for the school community Parent volunteers with teacher sup-
port have taken these students during lunch recess times.
The continued contribution of parent volunteers in so many
aspects of our school program is a wonderful part of our
school. We also have regular impressive musical perform-
ances from classes, our ensemble and choir as well as solo
instrumentalists such as from Jake Wilson who has been
learning trumpet from Rob Smithies at school for this year
only. It continues to be a very positive part of our school that
parents continue to come along to assembly in considerable
numbers to share in the great achievements of our school
with us each week.

Student Involvement

Romsey Primary School students are very active in organis-
ing activities throughout the year that develop a sense of so-
cial responsibility for each other, the community and the envi-
ronment. Currently students are working on raising money
through the “Jeans 4 Genes” day. Funds raised will ¢ ‘he
Children’s Medical Research Institute which is active .acili-
tating research into the causes of genetic diseases in chil-
dren such as cancer, cystic fibrosis, muscular dystrophy and
spina bifida.

Another current student-led project is participation in the
“Rubbish Free Lunch Challenge” Our students have been
active in collecting and measuring the amount of litter in the
school yard and in developing strategies to maintain this litter
at a sustainable low level.

Enrolments for 2005

Parents wishing to enrol their children for 2005 can do so
now. School information packages are available from the
school office and local kindergartens. Children who do not
attend local kindergartens can be included in our extensive
transition to school programs. Dates for these sessions are
available from the school office.

Bamey Healy
Principal
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ATTRACTING NATIVE BIRDS TO THE ROMSEY GARDEN
By Kerri Mewett

Now is a good time to sit in a cosy place and plan for Spring gardening projects. And what better to pian for, than to
attract native birds into your garden.

DESIGN

It is important to create a ‘layering’ effect within the garden. This involves incorporating plants of different heights.
Start off with groundcovers and native grasses and then interplant with shrubs of varying sizes, and some trees. The
size of your block will determine your choice of tree. If you are wanting to grow Gum trees but are worried about them
getting too big, there are many cultivars available of smaller sized trees. Grow some climbers along your fences, up
your trees and around your shrubs, to create a nesting place for small birds. NEVER PLANT IVY. Prickly shrubs are
vital to provide nesting sites and refuge to birds from bigger birds and cats.

PLANT CHOICE

Indigenous Plants are always the obvious choice. These are local native plants which have evolved to grow in our lo-

cal conditions, and are the natural choice for native birds. There are many indigenous species available to the home

gardener and your local indigenous nursery people are a wealth of knowledge. Acacias, Banksias, Casuarinas, Euca-
lypts, Melaleucas, Olearias, Clematis, etc.

Native Plants are Australian plants. Through plant breeding, there are many attractive cultivars available. You
must choose species that are tolerant of frost and which will grow in Romsey soil. Grevilleas, Hakeas,
Correas, Kunzea, Melaleuca, Callistemons, Epacris,etc.

It is important to choose a range of different plants to provide a range of food for birds. For example, native grasses
have seed for small birds, banksias, grevilleas, correas, provide nectar for nectar feeding birds, casuarinas provide
nuts for birds like the black cockatoo.

Exotic Plants are plants from overseas. There are many exotic plants which provide food for native birds. Plants
which have ‘tube’ shaped flowers are a nectar source for honeyeaters. Penstemons, Salvias and Sages flower all
summer and well into autumn and are an important food source to birds when other species may have stopped flower-
ing. Sunflowers look great in summer and the parrots love them.

WARNING Check that the species you choose are not weedy which can spread into our bushland, including genista,
holly, cottoneaster.

NATIVE AND EXOTIC

Most of us have room for both native and exotic plantings. Try planting out your boundry lines with easy growing in-
digenous species ( needing little watering) and a mixture of your favourite natives. Have at least 3 or 4 rows with a
range of sizes. Then if you love herbaceous perennials and the cottage look, include salvias, sages, and penstemons
into the garden beds closer to the house. The birds will move between the different areas. You can enjoy watching
the birds from the deck or window. Try and choose a range of species which flower and seed at different times of the
year.

Remember that both natives and exotics benefit from pruning.

CATS AND BIRDS

Be fair to your cat and our native birds by containing your cat inside or make a cat room (like a large aviary) which
joins onto a window so your cat can enjoy inside and out without causing any carnage and is safe from cars and feral
cats. This approach is recommended by the R.S.P.C.A.

There is an estimated 40 MILLION cats in Australia, times this by 3 birds a week! Many people believe that their cat
doesn't kill, the fact is, it's a cat’s instinct.

THE MACEDON SHIRE COUNCIL HAS A CAT CURFEW!

Cats must be locked up from dusk to dawn.

Enjoy creating your bird garden, provide food only in the form of plants and offer bird baths and water bowls. Get the
kids involved and have some fun.
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Trivia Night

Saturday
August 28"

Place Romsey Golf Club
Time 7PM for 7.30
Cost $10.00 per person
Drinks at bar prices

Supper supplied

Bookings:
Steve Wilkins 54295173
Geoff Pyke 54295144

ROMSEY LICENSED
POST OFFICE

OFFERS THE FOLLOWING
SERVICES:

BILL PAYING
FAX SERVICE
PHOTOCOPYING
LAMINATING
OPTUS PRE-PAID PHONE CARDS
TELSTRA PHONEAWAY
TELSTRA PRE-PAID PHONE CARDS
PASSPORT APPLICATIONS
OFFICE STATIONERY
CITILINK DAY PASSESS
COMPUTER DISKS
COMMONWEALTH
NATIONAL &
GIROPOST BANKING

Five Mile Creek News - August 2004

Thankyou ...

to those who offered dirt to the bike jumps. We have kept a list of those who have

rung, but we didn’t have anyone who was removing it then and there with a truck transporting it. So
we will keep looking for a way to remove dirt to the jumps, though now we have had some rain, it will
pre-ably wait until the ground along the creek is firmer.

Piles of old tree rubbish ...

Hopefully will have disappeared by this time. Weather permitting on July 25" we and the CFA will have
burnt the old piles - about 5 of them along the creek. It is the last record of all the willows which have

been removed in the last two years.
A Walking Path from the Lions Park ...

Soon you will be able to walk along the creek side of the Lions park along to the new bridge, and up the
creek. With the assistance of the Lions a hole will appear in the hawthorn hedge so that the path can

follow the creek more closely.

Walking with the dog / with the children ...

PICK UP BRANCHES

Fallen willow branches from windy days make it difficult to keep the grass mowed. If you pick up
branches as you go and put them on a nearby pile, you help greatly to keep the creek looking good.

If you are interested in the creek. contact
Sue Kirkegard 5429 523 John Nicholls 5429 6475
Andrew Sheil & Peta Gale 54296168

Jay Brooks 5429 6163
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Romsey Tennis Club Inc.
PO Box 288, Romsey Vic 3434
President. Bev Beaumont 5429 6189
Secretary: Kaye McNamara 5429 5622
Treasurer: Sue Lavars 5429 6871

History of our Club

Leila Beasley is currently compiling a history of the Romsey Tennis Club, it's earlier
position, past members and anecdotes. She would appreciate hearing from anyone
in the community who can share some interesting stories and information. If you can
help, piease phone Leila on 5429 5525.

Mid-Week Ladies Competition

CONGRATULATIONS!! to Section 1 who won the Grand Final in great style! A back-to-back win for these girls!! A
great effort by the Section 4 team too, who reached the Preliminary Final. The new season started on Tuesday, July
20. New players are always welcome to join a team. Anyone interested should telephone Bev Beaumont on 5429

6189.

Saturday Afternoon Seniors

Section 2 is currently on top of the ladder with our Section 4 team situated second on the ladder. This coming Sum-
mer season will see a change to the same format as is applied to Winter competition, i.e. 2 men and 2 women players
per team. For further information please contact Bev Davis on 5429 5954 or Darlene Baker on 5429 5186.

Juniors
Our mixed Section 2 team (Romsey/Hanging Rock) is cruising nicely at 2™ on the ladder, as is our Section 5 team.
Section 6 are on top, while Section 7 are lower on the ladder, but greatly enjoying their singles matches.

The Summer season will see the age raised to 17 and Under for eligibility to play. Anyone (including beginners) inter-
ested in playing in the forthcoming Summer Competition can register any time with Bev Davis on 5429 5954 or Kaye
McNamara on 5429 5622. Keep an eye out for the next edition of the Romsey Rag for further info regarding our Jun-
ior Summer competition teams!!

Thursday Morning Social Tennis

Every Thursday morning, commencing 10.30 a.m. a group of people meet at the Romsey Tennis Club courts for a few
sets of very social tennis!!! Anyone interested in “having a hit” should feel free to join this friendly group - just come
along!!! If you would like further information, please phone 5429 5525.

Equipment Grant
As part of the Federal Government’s Volunteer Small Equipment Grant Scheme (Round 2), Romsey Tennis Club has
obtained funding to the value of $690.80 for the purchase of much needed equipment to maintain our courts.

Thanks

For your support of our wood raffle, which raised $478.00 for the Club and was drawn on May 28. The lucky winners
were the Calder family (Phil, Cathy, James and Kate). (A very big thank you for the Matthews family for the donation
of the wood and the use of their trailer).

“Save Our Courts”

Our fundraising activities are continuing with a “Cadbury Chocolate” drive. A very big “thank you” to those people who
have supported our Club by purchasing (and, of course, eating!) our Chocolate frogs. The Tennis Club is continuing
its major effort to raise funds to meet part of the cost of upgrading our 3 drought damaged en-tout-cas courts so they
will have a drought proof mod-grass surface. We gratefully acknowledge and thank the local community for
their on-going support.

Next General Meeting
Will be held on Tuesday, August 3", commencing 7.30 p.m. at Kaye McNamara's home. Phone: 5429 5622.

Annual General Meeting
Romsey Tennis Club Inc. Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 7", commencing 7.30 p.m. at
the Romsey Tennis Clubrooms. All welcome!
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